Allstream Pensioners’ Association

[image: image59.jpg]



         Newsletter

 Website     www.allstreamret.ca
Toronto, Ontario
________________________  Volume 17, No. 2_____________________September 2008                                                      

Annual General Meeting

The Annual General Meeting was held at the Fraternal Order of the Eagles Club in Toronto on Wednesday, June 18 2008. Meeting called to order at 12:10 p.m., President Norm Hobbs presiding. Norm welcomed all present and introduced the Executive staff, Directors and Regional Chairmen, who were in Toronto for this meeting (and the Directors meeting held the previous day, Tuesday, June 17). The Regional Chairmen attending were:


Richard Golding – Maritimes


Frank Massarelli – Quebec


Norm Czepiela – Ottawa


Fred Perchaluk – Prairie


John Thomas – Pacific
Norm Hobbs conveyed the information which is normally given to us at the AGM by Dave Clement, Senior Manager HR Benefits. Dave was unable to attend the meeting this year due to health problems.
Norm reported  the financial markets have had a bad year but the pension funds are in good order. On the benefit side, Health Premiums will be going down by approximately 8% for the majority of users. For over 65 participants in Quebec and Nova Scotia, who have not enrolled in provincial plans, there will be an increase of about 2%. Because of  favourable experience dental premiums will be reduced and some coverage limits increased. 
Auditor’s Report
The auditor’s report was approved by the meeting. Ted Laramy’s continuance as auditor was approved by a motion from the floor.

Election of Officers

Mike Ricks was asked and agreed to conduct the election. The five openings are a result of expiry of term for five of the incumbent directors. All five have agreed to stand for office in the coming term. Nominees were as follows:
Bob Clarke

Norm Czepiela

Len Ferguson

Norm Hobbs

John Thomas

Mike then called for further nominations from the floor. Hearing none, nominations were closed, and the five candidates were declared elected by acclamation.

Norm Hobbs will continue as President of the Association for the 2008 – 2009 term of office. Norm Czepiela will remain Vice President during this period.

President Hobbs pointed to the fact the wording of  our operating rules (Bylaw 3) needs to be updated due to the Corporation name change, and approval for directors to serve more than two consecutive terms. It was further pointed out that Bylaw 4 (Corporation Name) also needs updating.  The updating was approved by a motion from the floor.

Motion to adjourn 12:48 p.m. Attendance approximately 80 members.

The formal portion of the meeting was followed by a luncheon and social hour. 
A letter from Allstream mailed to all members of the EHC plan dated June 16, 2008, provides further clarification. Effective August 1, 2008 monthly medical plan decreases for the majority of users will be 7% - 9%, and increases up to 3%, for over age 65 participants in Quebec and Nova Scotia who have not enrolled in provincial plans.
Dental plan rates will be reduced by 5% and annual maximum dental benefit will be increased from $1000 to $1500. 

These decreases are due to favourable experience with the medical and dental portions of the plan. However, due to heavier than expected usage of the Semi-Private Hospital Plan there will be a premium increase of 10%,
The letter also cautions because of various factors an increase in medical plan premiums may be necessary in the 2009 plan year.
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Allstream Pensioners Association Executive 2008 – 2009
Front Row – Vic Johnson, Secretary, Norm Czepiela Vice President and Ottawa Regional Chairman, Len Ferguson, Newsletter Editor, Salvador Baguio, Database Assistant, Richard Golding, Maritime Regional Chairman.

Back row – Bob Harrison, Treasurer, Morley Kipp, Past President, Frank Massarelli, Quebec Regional Chairman, Norm Hobbs, President, John Thomas, Director and Pacific Regional Chairman, Fred Perchaluk, Prairie Regional Chairman, Bob Clarke, Director and Ontario Regional Chairman, Andy Kruk, Director.

Absent – Bryant Freeman, Database Manager and Webmaster, Casper Lewitski, Alberta Regional Chairman, Ted Laramy, Auditor.
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Director Jacques (Rocky) Rochefort was at the AGM, but was otherwise occupied and missed inclusion in the group photo. Consequently, his picture appears separately.  Rocky was chagrined when he learned of this situation, (as betrayed by his expression) but recovered quickly, when assured that this picture would be included.
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Similarly Director Wayne Boyle is not included in the Executive group picture. Seems he too was socializing and did not hear the call to assemble for the photo. Problem is our AGM meeting is all too short, with the business portion of the meeting lasting for about one hour, and the luncheon and social  also one hour. This gives little time to greet your friends and former co-workers. Perhaps, we should consider a longer time frame for a future AGM. An all day function, with overnight in a hotel, for those that wish to extend the get-together into a second day.  Perhaps the longer version of the AGM might be scheduled for every second or third year as desired.

Worth thinking about?

         Staff 
         The following is a staff listing of  the Pensioners’ Association Executive following the annual election.

Norm Hobbs,    President          8 Tomlin Court, Barrie ON L4N 7H1                                        705 722 3914

                          Email               normhobbs@hotmail.com

Norm Czepiela   Vice President  139 Chemin de Guides,  Ripon QC.   J0V 1V0                       819 428 4202

                           Email             czepiela@xplornet.com

Bob Harrison,  Treasurer          1890 Valley Farm Road. Apt 716 Pickering, ON L1V 6B4       905 831 8915

                          Email                bobharri@rogers.com
Vic Johnson, Secretary              4960 7th Line RR#4, Rockwood  ON N0B 2K0                        519 856 2389

                         Email                     mavic@golden.net

Norm Czepiela   Membership Convenor   139 Chemin de Guides,  Ripon QC.   J0V 1V0         819 428 4202

                           Email              czepiela@xplornet.com 

Len Ferguson,  Newsletter Convenor        83 McGregor St. Stratford, ON N4Z 1G6                 519 272 2717

                          Email               lenferg@rogers.com

Morley Kipp,   Past President   3632 Chiplow Road Mississauga ON  L4X 2P9                        905 625 0529

                          Email                mekipp@sympatico.ca

Wayne Boyle, Director         231 Victoria Ave. North  Kawartha Lakes ON K9V 6C9               705 878 9088 

                         Email                boyle-w-@sympatico.ca

Bob Clarke,     Director            966 Inverhouse Dr. Apt. 809 Mississauga ON  L5J 4B6             905 822 5511

Norm Czepiela   Director         139 Chemin de Guides,  Ripon QC.   J0V 1V0                           819 428 4202

                           Email                czepiela@xplornet.com

Len Ferguson, Director            83 McGregor St. Stratford, ON N4Z 1G6                                    519 272 2717

                          Email                lenferg@rogers.com

Earl Kettle        Director
    100 Country Court Blvd. #607  Brampton ON L6W 3X1             905 454 3287


           Email                earlkettle@yahoo.ca

        
 


Vic Johnson, Director            4960 7th Line RR#4, Rockwood  ON N0B 2K0                            519 856 2389

                         Email                     mavic@golden.net

 Andy Kruk, Director              72 Wolesley St., Toronto  ON    M5T 1A5                                   416 703 0323

                        Email                    andykruk2000@yahoo.ca 

Jacques Rochefort, Director  11 Regina Ave., St. Catharines, ON  L2M 3G5                             905 934 0594                        

                         Email               jacrochefort@sympatico.ca   

John Thomas, Director          3938 Hoskins Rd, North Vancouver BC   V7K 2P2                     604 987 9235

                         Email                j-thomas@shaw.ca

Bryant Freeman   Database Mgr   23 Wentworth Dr., Riverview NB E1B 2T4                          506 386 6269

          Email
    lbfreeman@rogers.com

Pension Committee  (formerly Pension Council)

Frank Tutt,   Contributory Plan Representative

                          1272 Ontario St. Apt. 604,, Burlington ON  L7S 2L8                    905 635 9144 
                          Email               ftutt1@cogeco.ca
Wayne Boyle,   Non Contributory Plan Representative         
                          231 Victoria Ave. North  Kawartha Lakes ON K9V 6C9               705 878 9088 

                         Email                boyle-w-@sympatico.ca

Regional Chairmen

Richard Golding, Maritime Regional Chair, 18 Baffin Dr., Moncton N.B.  E1A 5P1                  506 383 5734

                          Email               richard2.golding@rogers.com 

Frank Massarelli, Quebec Regional Chair  6244 3eme Ave, Rosemont QC H1Y 2X5                  514 376 9155

                           Email             frank.massarelli@sympatico.ca 

Norm Czepiela   Ottawa Regional Chair   139 Chemin de Guides,  Ripon QC.   J0V 1V0            819 428 4202

                           Email          czepiela@xplornet.com.   

Bob Clarke        Ontario Regional Chair  966 Inverhouse Dr. Apt. 809 Mississauga ON  L5J 4B6    905 822 5511    
Fred Perchaluk, Regional Chair Manitoba and Saskatchewan  434 Redonda St. Winnipeg Man. R2C 3R6   204 224 2958 

                          Email          fperch@mts.net  

Casper Lewitski, Regional Chair Alberta   26 – 22348 Township Road 512 Sherwood Park, Alberta T8C 1H2   780 922 3299

 
            Email     casper@lewitski.com


John Thomas, Pacific Regional Chair 3938 Hoskins Rd., North Vancouver BC   V7K 2P2         604 987 9235

                          Email
 j-thomas@shaw.ca    

  Please Note -  Some of the staff members occupy more than one position. 
Several weeks following the meeting the Webmaster position was transferred to Rudi Ortiz, thus allowing Bryant Freeman to focus on the position of Database Manager. This change is in line with our efforts to relieve some executive members of excessive workload. Rudi is now the Webmaster and, as such, included in the executive staff.

Rudi has revamped the website somewhat and it is now more user friendly. Suggest you pay a visit to www.allstreamret.ca
You will notice a difference in organization and ease of use.
Rudi  Ortiz     Webmaster  829 Messenger Meadow Drive, Mississauga ON    L5C 3T1   905 272 3519


         Email       rortiz@rogers.com

President’s Report

President Hobbs reports there are no issues of consequence on his desk at this time. We can regard this as good news. The uncertain times of Unitel and AT&T are behind us, and we can look forward to future stability with Allstream. The president also sends warmest personal regards to each and every member reading this newsletter.
Regions

Maritime

“The past summer was humid and damp in this area of the country. And as we head into the fall, we again will be making plans for a road trip meeting. Last year we visited Truro which is about halfway between Moncton and Halifax. We had a good turnout and am looking for another good turnout on our next road trip.”

RwG

Quebec
Remaining Meetings in 2008

The Quebec Region Annual Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 8th 2008 at 2PM

3050 Rosemount Blvd. Montreal Quebec

Christmas Dinner: Wednesday December 17th 2008 12:00 Noon

Restaurant Stanza  1760 Blvd des Laurentides, Laval Quebec
ANNUAL REMINDER - 2009 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of the dates for our semi-annual dinners and our annual Christmas dinner. 

  

Dinners: 

 WEDNESDAY May 20st/ and WEDNESDAY  September 16th, 2009 at 12 noon 

Restaurant Vichy 

7205 Newman Blvd., 

 Lasalle, QC. 

  

 Christmas Dinner: Wednesday December 16th  2009 12:00 noon 

 Restaurant Stanza, 

 1760 Blvd. des Laurentides, 

Laval, Quebec. 
QUEBEC REGIONAL ANNUAL MEETING: 

The Quebec Regional Meeting will be held on Wednesday October 14th. 2009 2PM 

 3050 Rosemount Blvd.,  Montreal. 

  

I would appreciate if you would advise friends that do not have EMAIL regarding the events that are planned for this year. 

Please note that my EMAIL address is: nicholas_brongel@yahoo.ca 

Nicholas Brongel 
Ottawa

The Ottawa Area Retirees luncheon will take place at Robbies  Restaurant corner of  Belfast and St. Laurent at Noon on September 25. For information or reservation check with Norm Czepiela 819 428 4202 or czepiela@explornet.com.

       Regards  - Norm

Ontario

Expectations are the Ontario Region Christmas meeting will be held at the Fraternal Order of the Eagles Club, 17 Elm Street in Toronto on Wednesday December 10th, 2008 at 12:00 Noon.  Look for time and place confirmation in the next edition of this newsletter.
Prairie

The Prairie Region annual golf tournament was held at the Cottonwood Country Club on Thursday, August 21st.

Golfers were greeted with a sunny 30-degree day and 60 KMPH winds.  

The first group of golfers teed off at noon an d we didn’t see a bad drive in the whole bunch because we were hitting with the wind.  The rest of the shots were pretty normal, some good, some bad and some ugly.  

The golfers were threatened with a thunderstorm late in the round but all it could muster was a few drops of rain and some distant thunder.  All players were finished and safely in the clubhouse by about 4:30 in the afternoon, enjoying their favourite drink and looking forward to a steak dinner.  This year the management of Cottonwood wouldn’t let us grill our own steaks and that turned out to be the best thing they could have done.  Everyone was very pleased as each steak was cooked to order perfectly and we ended the meal with a wonderful caramel/apple pie with ice cream that delighted everyone.

After everyone was relaxed and satiated, the prize awards began.  Prizes for closest to the hole were won by Ray Machan and Gord Reid.  The prize for the most honest golfer was awarded to our perennially most honest golfer, Doug Rombough.

The winner of the prize for low gross was another perennial winner, Robin Cowan with a fine 79.  The low net went to our elder statesman, Stan Mazur who netted an unbelievable 56 and who is still going strong, golfing about four times a week at age 85.  The rest of the prizes were awarded in order of net score.  Everyone went home with at least one prize, congratulations go to everyone who participated. 

Thanks go out to Robin Cowan and Fred Perchaluk for organizing the tournament. Ray Machan and Mike Morhun for again figuring out the handicaps and Andy Sawler and his son Michael, Joe Capka, The Viscount Gort Hotel, MTS Allstream, and the Allstream Pensioners’ Association for their support of our tournament.

This little tournament gives our members (as Ray Machan eloquently said) the opportunity to come out and say hello to their former co-workers who they don’t normally see on a regular basis.  Without this tournament this opportunity wouldn’t present itself and enable old friends to get together and reminisce about the good old days.

Everyone is looking forward to  next year.  We hope it will continue to get bigger and better each year.

The Prairie Region resumes it’s regular monthly meetings on September 17th at the Viscount Gort Hotel at 12 noon, so some of you Pensioners who we haven’t seen for a while, come on down, have lunch and visit with your old friends.  If you have any concerns, beefs, kudos or just want to say hello, drop in.  Everyone is welcome, no RSVP is necessary.

Fred Perchaluk

Prairie Region

Regional Chairman
(Editors Note)  - You will probably not receive this newsletter until after September 17th, too late for Fred’s invitation to the September 17th meeting. Please keep in mind the invitation also applies to future Meetings which are held on the third Wednesday of each month, July and August excepted. If you require further information or have any questions, please contact Fred Perchaluk at 224-2958 for Winnipeg members or 1-888-977-1777 for out of town members. You may also contact him by email at fperch@mts.net       

Alberta

A light Alberta moment:

Q. Why is a room full of married people empty?

A. Because there’s not a single person in it.

Summer may be over but fabulous fall is just arriving.  This is a great time of the year to take a trip to either Jasper or Banff to take in the fabulous kaleidoscope of color that envelopes the majestic Rockies.  It’s breathtaking!

SENIORS DECRY FEE HIKES FOR LONG-TERM CARE: Beginning November 1, Alberta will begin letting care operators charge up to 7% more for accommodation fees to cover the rising costs such as food, maintenance and labour.  The chairman of the Elder Advocates of Alberta Society, Ruth Adria, claims that the “standard of care isn’t there” because “there is absolutely no accountability now.  We don’t know where that money is going, the residents are not getting care”.  Adria says what residents are paying for gives them no bang for their buck.  She noted the increase announcement is even worse considering her society has an outstanding $128 million lawsuit against the government for a 40% hike in fees in 2003.  This increase would have been implemented during the reign of the Conservatives under King Ralph [Premier Ralph Kline].  Perhaps we need to be more discriminating during the next election regarding who we put in power.  

This is a reminder that, since 1982, the Radio/Microwave retirees have been having an annual Christmas get-together in Nisku.  For more information about this particular get-together, contact Fred Erler at (780)-980-3801 for Christmas 2008.

As well, the monthly get-togethers in Calgary at the Royal Canadian Legion, North Calgary Branch 264, 1910 – Kensington Road NW, started by the original CPT retirees, continue every third Thursday of the month.  Stop by and say, “Hi”.

Also, the bi-weekly, 9:00AM, coffee klatches continue to be popular in Edmonton with people meeting at the Yellowhead Motor Inn, corner of 149th Street and Yellowhead Trail, every second Friday.  Give me a call if you want to know when the next one is.

I would also ask those that have not already done so, to remember to send in your membership fees.  It’s only $10.00 per year and a lot of members are choosing to send in cheques for $20.00 or $30.00 so that they don’t have to be bothered doing it on an annual basis.  Remember, as an association, we’re only as good as the membership. 

Have an incredible fall!

Casper Lewitski

Alberta Chairperson

(780)-922-3299

Email: casper@lewitski.com
Pacific 
 Well, it's that time of year again, the summer has gone and the fall is about to begin.  And again I am sad to report we have lost another 7 members: 

Robert Prosser - Vancouver, John Nightingale - Burnaby, Bernice Colibaba - Sidney, Elizabeth Smart - Vancouver, Hilary Bridge - Surrey, Henry Allemeersch - Kamloops, Doreen Gates - Penticton.

On the brighter side, because the Medical Plan was not hit as hard last year, you will have noticed on your August Pension Statement a slight increase, (in my case, I was paying for my wife and myself - medical and dental - $314.29 per month, now reduced to $291.12.  This amounts roughly to a 7 to 9 percent decrease in medical and 5 percent decrease in dental.

A big thank you to all paying members for at least trying to keep our costs down.  Keep up the good work!

              By now all should have received, if you are in the Allstream Contributory Pension Plan, a copy of the Financial Report.  This booklet lets you know the status of one of the plans.
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I would like to thank all the members who voted for me as one of the Association Directors.  The current board elected will remain for 2 years.

 On a lighter note, a very impromptu luncheon was held August 25, 2008 at Anton's Restaurant in Burnaby BC with 13 retirees in attendance.  A very pleasant social time was had by all. The accompanying picture was taken at the event.
 Members are to note the Association's Annual Meeting will be held on October 6, 2008 at the Holiday Inn (Cypress Room) 2889 Hastings St., Vancouver BC at 1 pm.  As this is basically a social event, all members are invited to attend.

John Thomas, Chairman
 Pacific Region







  In Memoriam

We have been notified the following pensioners have passed away:
Patricia M. Taylor



Vancouver, British Columbia



November 21, 2007
Alexander Moffat



Portage La Prairie, Manitoba



November 29, 2007

Ross Legge



Toronto, Ontario





Date Unknown
Julius Kruchio



Toronto, Ontario





May 6, 2008
Gabriel Coquet



Montreal, Quebec




May 8, 2008

Henning Berentsen



Lachine, Quebec





May 19, 2008

Harry Warrington



Calgary, Alberta





May 19, 2008

Ethel Hendsbee



Trenton, Ontario





May 21, 2008

George Burton



Sherwood Park, Alberta




May 30, 2008

Joseph J. Smith



Terrace, British Columbia




June 5, 2008

John Baisch



Calgary, Alberta





June 19, 2008

Blythe Thomas



Surprise, Arizona





July 17, 2008

Al Duncan




Mississauga, Ontario




July 25, 2008
Henri Duval



Montreal, Quebec




July 30, 2008

Freda Knapp



Etobicoke, Ontario




July 30, 2008

*     Lois Shillington



Moncton, New Brunswick




August 1, 2008


Edward Ball



Vancouver, British Columbia



August 3, 2008
       William S. Leaver



Picton, Ontario





August 6, 2008

       Victor C. Robinson



Scarborough, Ontario




August 6, 2008

       Wally Holden



Port Coquitlam, British Columbia



August 23, 2008

       
Julien Dube



Quebec City, Quebec




September 2, 2008

*     Denotes Survivor

The previous edition of this newsletter, distributed early June of this year, reported Phyllis Schellenberger as deceased. The report was incorrect , caused by a clerical error. Fortunately, Phyllis is alive and well, having recently celebrated her 80th birthday. We apologize for the error and regret any distress or inconvenience this may have caused to the family,  or to Phyllis..






Financial Report

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Statement of Income and Expenses for the fiscal year from April 1/07 to March 31/08:

INCOME:





EXPENSES


Renewal Fees
11275




Professional Fees    
444

Interest/Mutuals
         1753




Translation Services         3058

Donations
                735




Newsletters
             1409



Allstream Contribution
     4500




Regional Operations         7698

Total Income          
18263




HQ’s Operations
             4513









Dir/Executive Meetings         0                   

             







              AGM
                              768









Travel
                            1460
                








Office Equipment

 196








Web Site
                634








Miscellanous
                  30








Total Expenses
             20210
Net Income (Loss)                          (- 1947)
Assets March 31/08:

Cash on Hand
                                               100.04            

TD Cda Trust Account                                5897.90 

TD Cda Trust Mutuals                               15314.34
ING Direct Account
                                39931.58


 Total Assets
                                     61243.86
Current Newsletter Mailing

Number of Newsletters mailed out  2078
English Language   1743
French Language      329
Out of Country             6
Membership Report
Total in Database 2136

Total Members in Database 1571
Non Members 565  

Pensioners Living outside Canada 6

Total with Email Addresses Members and Non-Members (600)

 

RRIF Withdrawals and Common Front for Retirement Security (CFRS) involvement.
Examining the case for abolishing mandatory RRIF withdrawals.
Firstly a few words on the relationship between RRSP and RRIF, and the differences between the two.
By December 31st of your 71st year, you no longer can own an RRSP. So, by that date, you must either:

· Cash it out and pay the tax 

· Liquidate your RRSP investments and purchase a life time annuity with the proceeds 

· Transfer the existing investments to a new RRIF 

For most people, the third option is by far the best. Cashing out typically incurs a lot of tax and sacrifices tax-deferred investment income for the rest of your life. Purchasing an annuity has two problems; first, you may be liquidating all of your investments at a bad time and; second, effectively you will be locking in an annuity investment at the prevailing interest rates for the rest of your life.

Symbolically, creating a RRIF merely involves scratching the word "RRSP" off your monthly statement and replacing it with the word "RRIF". You still own all of the same investments. Your investment strategy needn't change. The strategy you built through your '60s should now commence to bear the fruit of funding an annual pension payment to you.

Practically speaking, you will need to open a new RRIF account by December 31st of your 71st year and arrange for the transfer of your investments from the old RRSP to the new RRIF. That's it!

The only significant differences between a RRIF and an RRSP are:

· You are obliged to take a prescribed minimum amount out of the RRIF every year and pay tax on this. You are never obliged to take money out of an RRSP. 

· You cannot contribute any new money to a RRIF. A RRIF can only grow by the return on the investments in it.
The contentious part of RRIF is the prescribed minimum withdrawal rate. Under the current rules the minimum annual withdrawal at age 71 is 4.76% of the value of the portfolio. This figure gradually rises each year, reaching an annual peak of 20% of the value of the portfolio at age 94+.
The annual minimum drawdown schedule for a RRIF at any age severely impedes retirement security. A formula based on age alone ignores individual circumstances makes no sense and should be abolished. 

Life expectancy, investment conditions, benefit claw backs, combined assets and income are more important factors in determining withdrawals. Only the retirees (and spouses) can balance income requirements against asset preservation on an ongoing basis. No two cases are exactly the same.
Since 1992, when changes to the Income Tax Act last adjusted minimum withdrawals the demographic has changed, life expectancy is up and real returns on investment are down. As a result, RRIF holders now face dramatic erosion in the purchasing power of tax-deferred savings in their later years. The required minimum withdrawals should fall, or even disappear. These provisions increase current government revenue by limiting tax deferrals. In 1992, the federal government was deficit-ridden and hungry for cash. Absent that need, the present value cost of such deferrals to governments matters less. Governments impatient for revenue should not force seniors to run down their tax-deferred assets prematurely. Reforming the withdrawal rules, preferably, getting rid of them would help them get the post-retirement security they are striving to achieve. To the RRIF holder, however, the minimums pose a threat. They could oblige the holder to run tax-deferred assets down too rapidly, exposing withdrawals and any returns from reinvestment to income taxes and benefit claw backs and reach advanced age with tax-deferred assets badly depleted. In 2008, this threat looms larger. Federal tax laws have become dangerous to seniors' financial well-being. Mandated rules force seniors to withdraw savings from their tax-sheltered plans sooner than is warranted in a world of low investment returns and longer lives.
Canadians do not need government to decree what they save and spend. They need a retirement plan that fits their needs and expectations. For example, no survivor option is built into the RRSP/RRIF. Some will see the RRIF as a contingency reserve to protect the surviving spouse. Expenses vary as do returns on investments. Annual minimum draw downs create an artificial restriction for prudent financial planning.
No half measure will do. RRIF minimum withdrawal legislation is outdated, unfair and illogical. It should be repealed
Portions of the above are extracted from a brief prepared by the Common Front for Retirement Security (CFRS). The brief was presented to the Parliamentary Standing Committee on Finance Pre-Budget Consultations for Budget 2009, on August 15, 2008. To view the entire brief please visit our website www.allstreamret.ca   Click on Pre-Budget 09 (left side of your screen), then scroll down to “Link to CFRS Document” and click on it. You may have to wait a few second before the document appears on your monitor.
The Common Front for Retirement Security (CFRS) evolved from the successful advocacy of its predecessor, the Common Front for Pension Splitting (CFPS) after pension-splitting legislation was enacted on June 22, 2007. The 21 members of CFRS represent two million members across Canada. Allstream Pensioners Association is one of the 21 organizations comprising CFRS..
The purpose of the CFRS is to advocate for legislative reforms that will make pensions and other retirement savings more secure.

Tax Free Savings Account effective 2009
Commencing 2009 the Canadian  Government will  introduce a new Tax-Free Savings Account (TFSA). It’s the single most important personal savings vehicle since the introduction of the Registered Retirement Savings Plan (RRSP).

The TFSA will allow Canadians to set money aside in eligible investment vehicles and watch those savings grow tax-free throughout their lifetimes. TFSA savings can be used to purchase a new car, renovate a house, start a small business or take a family vacation.

Canadians from all income levels and all walks of life can benefit.

How the TFSA Works 

· Starting in 2009, Canadians aged 18 and older can save up to $5,000 every year in a TFSA.
· The $5,000 annual contribution limit will be indexed to inflation in $500 increments

· Contributions to a TFSA will not be deductible for income tax purposes but investment income, including capital gains, earned in a TFSA will not be taxed, even when withdrawn.

· Unused TFSA contribution room can be carried forward to future years.

· You can withdraw funds from the TFSA at any time for any purpose.

· The amount withdrawn can be put back in the TFSA at a later date without reducing your contribution room.

· Neither income earned in a TFSA nor withdrawals will affect your eligibility for federal income-tested benefits and credits.

· Contributions to a spouse’s TFSA will be allowed and TFSA assets can be transferred to a spouse upon death.

How Is a TFSA Different From a Registered Retirement Savings Plan? 

An RRSP is primarily intended for retirement. The TFSA is like an RRSP for everything else in your life.

Both plans offer tax advantages, but they have key differences.

· Contributions to an RRSP are deductible and reduce your income for tax purposes. In contrast, your TFSA savings will not be deductible.

· Withdrawals from an RRSP are added to your income and taxed at current rates. Your TFSA withdrawals and growth within your account will not—they will be tax-free.

Benefits of Saving in a TFSA 

Because capital gains and other investment income earned in a TFSA will not be taxed, a person contributing $200 a month to a TFSA for 20 years will enjoy additional savings of $11,045 compared to saving in an unregistered account.

A Flexible Account for a Lifetime of Savings 

Not everyone is able to save each and every year.

Those who cannot contribute $5,000 in a given year will be able to carry forward their unused contribution room to future years.

In addition, Canadians may want to use their savings—to buy a new car or a cottage, or start a small business—and the full amount of withdrawals can be put back into the TFSA in the future.

Couples often save and plan together, so Canadians can contribute to their spouse’s or common-law partner’s TFSA, depending on the spouse’s or partner’s available room.

Early Savings to Meet Many Needs 

Canadians will also benefit by using the TFSA to start saving early for future needs and goals.

Benefits for Seniors 

The TFSA will also provide seniors with a tax-free savings vehicle to meet ongoing savings needs, something they have only limited access to once they reach age 71 and are required to begin drawing down their registered retirement savings.

Seniors are expected to receive one-half of the total benefits provided by the TFSA.

No Impact on Income-Tested Benefits 

Neither income earned in a TFSA nor withdrawals will affect your eligibility for federal income-tested benefits and credits, such as the Guaranteed Income Supplement and the Canada Child Tax Benefit. This will improve incentives for people with low and modest incomes to save.

It is estimated that, in the first five years, over 75 per cent of the benefits of TFSA savings will go to individuals in the two lowest income tax brackets.

The Allstream Centre – A New State-of-the-Art Conference Facility at Toronto’s Exhibition Place 

MTS Allstream and Exhibition Place announce multi-year sponsorship deal
TORONTO, ON, June 25, 2008 – MTS Allstream Inc. ("MTS Allstream") is pleased to announce a 10-year sponsorship agreement with Exhibition Place for the naming rights of the new conference centre being built within the heritage façade of the former Automotive Building. The state-of-the-art conference centre, opening Summer 2009, will be named Allstream Centre – A Conference & Convention Centre at Exhibition Place.
 “Allstream Centre will be a wonderful venue to showcase MTS Allstream’s leading service and technology capabilities, and we are extremely proud to have our name on such a prominent and important building in the city of Toronto,” said John MacDonald, President, Enterprise Solutions division, MTS Allstream. “This is another example of our commitment to being actively involved in the communities in which our employees and customers work and live.”

[image: image63.jpg]


The naming rights fees will be used to convert the heritage building to a state-of-the-art conference centre which is targeted to achieve Leadership in Energy Efficiency and Design (LEED) Silver rating design standard. LEED is a market-based rating system that facilitates and certifies higher energy and environmental performance of buildings and communities. The rating system is adapted to the Canadian market through an inclusive process that engages stakeholders and experts representing the various sectors of the Canadian industry.
MTS Allstream will also work with Exhibition Place to develop unique, Allstream branded communications solutions to help it achieve its goals of offering conference attendees the very latest in communications technological innovations.
“Our goal with this relationship is to inspire visitors to consider new communications technologies that will transform how we conduct conferences and business in general, in the years to come,” Mr. MacDonald continued. “We also look forward to being a part of Exhibition Place’s environmental and energy conservation initiatives – a mandate that our company shares.” 
“We are pleased that our facility will be called the Allstream Centre,” said Exhibition Place Chair and Deputy Mayor Joe Pantalone. “This relationship is another major step toward world-class excellence in the facilities and services offered at Exhibition Place. With the support of MTS Allstream, the Allstream Centre will be a showplace of cutting-edge technology as well as North America’s best conference and convention destination.”
Member Gord Smithson Author
Member Gord Smithson of Kingston reminds us that he has published a book called "At The Head Of The Road - Kingston".  It is an illustrated history of the Grand Trunk Railway and Canadian National Railways at Kingston and includes a number of pages that deal with the formation of C. N. Telegraphs from the early years of morse and later times.  
The book is 8 1/2 X 11 inches with 237 pages of information and very old pictures concerning the Railways and Telegraph as they pertain to the Kingston area.  The index lists many names, mostly Railway people, who worked in the Kingston area, and includes a number of names of telegraph people.  
The book is for sale and those interested should contact Gord Smithson at 613-384-8859 or write to him at 681 Sussex Blvd, Kingston, ON.  K7M 5B2. Gord is also on Internet email address  gdsmithson@aol.com.

                Pictures taken at the Annual General Meeting in Toronto, June  18, 2008
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All Purpose Form
Following is a multi purpose form. For Membership Application or  Membership Renewal. please fill in the appropriate section and mail to:           

                          Bob Harrison, Treasurer Allstream Pensioners’ Association

     
            1890 Valley Farm Road   Apt 716

                           Pickering ON   L1V 6B4
Membership dues are $10 per year. (See Note below.)

For Change of Postal address, Email address, or Other Purpose please complete the appropriate section and mail to :



           Salvador Baguio



           53 Nettlecreek Cresc.

                                        Scarborough ON  M1V 4L1
Privacy concerns prevent us from forwarding address changes to Allstream, such information should be telephoned to the company using the employee helpline 1800 276 7630. 

Note- We still  have numbers of members who are in arrears with their dues. Your “paid up to date” appears on the address label of the envelope which contains this newsletter. If that date is not June 30, 2009 or later, then you are in arrears. Please complete the following form, enclosing $10 for each year that you are in arrears. (For example if the expiry date is June 30, 2008, you are one year in arrears, if the expiry date is June 30, 2007, you are two years in arrears).  If your paid up date is 2009 or later, your dues are paid in advance, and no further payment is necessary until after the expiry date. 
 Surviving spouses of deceased members of the Association are considered Lifetime members and are not required to pay annual membership fees. If your label reads N/A you are a non member and we suggest you consider becoming a member. The membership fee is a modest $10 per year, 

Allstream Pensioners’ Association is a non profit organization dedicated to supporting and furthering the interests of the membership. Staff members are all unpaid volunteers. Membership fees are set at a level to cover operating expenses.
(----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Allstream Pensioners’ Association

Check Appropriate Box or Boxes

Membership Application   [      ]    Membership Renewal   [      ]     Postal Address Change  [    ]   Email Address Change   [     ]      Other   [    ]

Name_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address___________________________________________________________________________________________________

City______________________________________________Prov.______________________________Postal  Code____________

Telephone_______________________________________ Email  Address_____________________________________________

Spouse______________________________________________________

Other_____________________________________________________________________________________________________
Following line for New Members Only (Membership Application)

Year of Retirement _________     Language Preference (For Newsletter Mailing)   English ____     French  ____
For Membership Application or Renewal please include cheque or money order. Membership dues are $10 per year. Cheques or money orders should be made payable to Allstream Pensioners Association.[image: image9.png]
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